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Vision 2012 Meeting 
March 20, 2012 - 5:30 pm 
 
The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa will host its VISION 
2012 Meeting on March 20, 2012, at the Spaghetti 
Warehouse Restaurant in downtown Tulsa, 221 East 
Brady Street, at 5:30 PM.  VISION 2012 offers the 
opportunity to members to express their views, 
suggest changes, offer advice, and challenge the 
status quo. 
 
Every member of our club is invited and encouraged to 
attend. In order for us to remain a vital, active 
organization in our community, we need your input, 
suggestions, and yes, even complaints! Change is part 
of growth, and without growth, the club will become 
stagnant. 
 
Your participation will help ensure that The Desk and 
Derrick Club of Tulsa will continue to offer its members 
the opportunity to grow in their professional and 
personal lives, increase their knowledge of our 
industry, and serve the community in which we live 
and work.  
 
Please plan to join us on the 20th for this very 
important event. Food service will be available to 
anyone who wishes to order (Dutch treat). Please 
RSVP so we will have adequate seating available. 
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In 2010 62.8 million Americans volunteered to help their communities. 
 
Americans are coming together to solve the pressing challenges in our communities. 
 
The national volunteer rate, 26.3%, reflects that volunteers gave 8.1 billion hours of 
service.  Estimated economic impact + $183 billion. 
 
Greater Tulsa Area benefits from 231,661 volunteers, placing 32nd among mid-size cities 
with average volunteer rate, 30.9%, and average 21.9 million hours annually ; volunteers 
give 29.3 hours per resident while Oklahomans, overall, serve an average 32.9 hours per 
year. 
 
People who volunteer are more likely to participate in other elements of civic life. 
 
2010 national estimated value of volunteer time calculated at $21.36 per hour = 
estimated Tulsa economic contribution of $467.7 million. 
 
Religious organizations remain most popular places for volunteers to serve:  42.6% for 
Tulsa Area volunteers, 42.8 for Oklahoma volunteers. 
 
Young Oklahomans serve to help other people in need:  27.4% teenagers. 22.8% college 
students, 21.4% young adults. 
 
Veterans are generally more involved in their communities than non-veterans. 
 
Homeownership, commuting, education, poverty, and underemployment influence 
volunteering in every community.  Communities with higher nonprofits per capita are 
likely to have higher volunteer rates. 



  TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE 

DESK AND DERRICK CLUB OF TULSA 
2012 MONTHLY BOARD REPORT 

March 5, 2012 
 
 

Date of Report:   March 2, 2012 
 

Committee:   Vice President  
 
Chairman:  Gaye Marrs   Co-Chairman 
 
Report:    

 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
 
 
A “thinking of you” card was sent to Doris Maher. 
 
A thank you note was sent to Shelly Gravitte.. 
 
 
 
 
EMPLOYMENT: 
  
One job announcements from BRG was sent out to members. 
 
 
 
 
 

Recommendations and/or Motions: (attach official motion form) 
 
Gaye Marrs 
_________________________________ 
  Signature 
c: President 
      Vice President 
 Secretary 
 Treasurer 
      Board Contact 
 File   
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TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE 

 

 

Thelma E. Dunn 
President of Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa 

918.573.2369 Work 

918.398.0871 Home 

 

February, 2012 
 

Dear Desk and Derrick Members, 
 

Welcome to March!!  What a month is in store for you all.  
As most of you know, March is Desk and Derrick Awareness 

Month.  It is a month designated to spread the word about 
the benefits of Desk and Derrick to co-workers and other 

employees of the energy industry and its affiliates.  There 
will be an official proclamation issued from the Mayor’s 

office to commemorate the occasion.  We will have a special 
program in March—you won’t want to miss it!! 

 
Also, March is the time to start thinking about our Region VI 

Meeting to be held April 19-21 in Liberal, Kansas.  I must 
say that I am truly AMAZED that with only nine Members 

and the help of our Region VI Director, Mark Loch, these 

Members are putting together a Region VI Meeting.  I 
remember how much work was involved when we hosted 

the Region VI Meeting several years ago—and we were a 
Club of over 80 Members.  They certainly deserve a LOT OF 

CREDIT!!  You will find the registration package in the 
Bulletin starting on page __.   

 
Please do not be bashful about sending in articles to your 

Editor!!  Don’t hide your talent—feel free to share it with 
us!!  If you have some information about our industry, then 

write up an article and submit it to Angela.  Won’t it make 
you proud to be able to tell other people that you have been 

“published”—WOW, that sounds very impressive!!   
 

You all have a GREAT month.  I look forward to seeing you 

and your guest at our March Desk and Derrick Awareness 
meeting.  The meeting will be a dinner at The Summit on 

March 14th!!       
 

~~ Thelma 

 
 

2012 Officers 
  

President 

Thelma E. Dunn 

WPX Energy LLC 

  

Vice-President 

Gaye Marrs 

Cimarex Energy Company 

  

Secretary 

Pam Cabbiness 

WPX Energy LLC 

  

Treasurer 

Lorena Singleton 

Fellers Snider Fellowship 

  
  

2012 Directors 
  

Val Bode 
Premier Natural Resources 

  
Linda Collie 
WPX Energy LLC 
 
Christy Hinton 
Sheridan Production Co., LLC 
  

Kay Williams 
Laredo Petroleum Inc. 
 

 

Immediate  

Past President 

Susan Jones 

Enterprise Products 
 

 

Parliamentarian 
Marilyn Trout 
Cimarex Energy Company 
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All submissions to The Oil Drop can and shall be edited as necessary.  
Viewpoints expressed by submitters are those of the writer and not necessarily 
of The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa or the Association of Desk and Derrick 
Clubs (ADDC).  Email:  angela.butler@wpxenergy.com with questions. 

03/02    Karen Sweeney 
03/09    Angela Butler 
03/12    Lisa Martinez 

03/13    Laura Louser 
03/24    Val Bode 

03/25    Sarah Gaddy 

Membership 
Meeting 

MARCH 2012 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 

 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

 Desk and Derrick Awareness Month 
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Editor’s Letter: 
 
Dear Members, 
 
Much is to be celebrated this month!  March is Desk and Derrick 
Awareness Month.  It is a good time for tenured Club members to get 
nostalgic and share stories and pictures of past Club activities with us 
‘newbies’.  It would be interesting as well to hear stories from members, 
new and old, telling what led them to join our Club and how they became 
involved in the petroleum industry. 
 
Flo Messall of the Bartlesville Club, celebrated her 90th Birthday March 
10, 2012.  She will celebrate her 50th anniversary as a Desk and Derrick 
Member.  Six Members of the Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa celebrate 
March birthdays, including me! 
 
The 57th Annual Region VI Meeting April 19th – 21st, 2012 hosted by the 
Liberal Desk and Derrick Club sounds like it will be entertaining.  Being a 
cartography student, I am very impressed with the  maps that are 
included in the registration package.   I can tell that lots of care and 
consideration is being taken to make a great event happen.  Please 
remember to register by April 1st. 
 
Spring is here!  Enjoy the fine weather that we are having.  Have a Happy 
Saint Patrick’s Day! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Angela Butler 
 


